Administrative Commission for Sarah Tunall’s Installation Service
Sunday, October 27, 2024
Manhattan Presbyterian Church, Manhattan, Montana

The administrative commission was convened with an opening prayer at 3:25 p.m. by
RE Debbie Ernst, acting moderator.

Commission members present:

RE Debbie Ernst (Bozeman)

RE Debbie Blackburn (Manhattan)

RE Jim Lovell (Manhattan)

RE Marie Hamilton (Dillon)

MWS Dave Thompson (FPC Billings)
MWS Daniel Triller (Dillon)

MWS George Goodrich (Retired)

MWS Kathy Goodrich (General Presbyter)

Guest of the commission:
MWS Tom Hansen (Western Colorado Presbytery)

Acting Moderator Debbie Ernst requested a motion to:

(a)convene the Administrative Commission for the purpose of installing Sarah Tunall as
called installed pastor at Manhattan Presbyterian Church in Manhattan, MT;

(b)seat Rev. Tom Hansen from the Presbytery of Western CO as a corresponding member;
(c) adjourn the meeting of the AC with the closing prayer/benediction;

(d) dismiss the Administrative Commission after the benediction at the conclusion of the
installation service.

Motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously.

The Commission reviewed the flow of the installation service, and all parts assigned.

The Commission prayed for Sarah, the Manhattan Church, and the service. The
commission then moved to the Sanctuary for the service.

Note: RE Melissa Bell (Lewistown) was unable to attend the meeting but did participate in
the installation service as a member of the Administrative Commission.

Debbie Blackburn, Clerk of the Commission



